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Director 
Laurie Orton

Dear Community Members,

One of the Library's greatest strengths is its ability to adapt to the
constantly evolving needs of its patrons and community. In a world where
new technologies and literature are ever present, your Library and its staff
are constantly innovating new ways to engage, explore, and bring  
information, connection, and community to your fingertips. This has
especially been highlighted in the last two years as we've navigated the
pandemic.  

It is in change that
we find purpose.

-Heraclitus

During the first phases of the
pandemic in 2020-2021, we
had to adjust our hours, our
lending methods, and the
format of our library programs.  

These changes created opportunities for the Library to welcome speakers
from near and far virtually, offer eCards for residents without library cards
to access all our digital resources, continue circulation of materials via
curbside delivery service and our curbside pick-up window, feature new
library items on social media, start our new Games & Puzzles Collection,
expand our number of WiFi hotspots, add Laptop Kits for check out, and
make library services more accessible by waiving all existing billed charges
on patron accounts incurred between January 2016 and December 2020
through our COVID-Relief Amnesty.  

We are excited to have returned to being open six days a week, while
offering a hybrid of virtual and in-person programming and outreach
services. 

We look forward to 660 Spring Street being the future
home of your new Library! In the months to come, we will
share more information about our plans for the next
several years to build the new Library. We will seek the
community's involvement so that everyone can participate
to better understand what is needed, contribute ideas, and
see what the future home of the Library will look like.

Thank you for the collective patience, resilience, and
kindness you have afforded our community over the last
year. We are so grateful for your patronage and to
welcome you back into the Library! 
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Greetings from the window

Newly installed Curbside Pick-Up Window

Virtual staff recommendations

Curbside vehicle delivery

Virtual Storytimes
New featured items for outdoor browsing



EVENTS
Your willingness to be of
whatever assistance I ever
needed, public engagement
with the myriad of activities
you bring forward, the variety
of services you provide
(including our kids, Latinx
community, and seniors) have
not gone unnoticed and are
very much appreciated! 
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Your service to the community is
outstanding and appreciated. It's
why we are Friends of the Library.

-Community Member

I really appreciate the
flexibility in approach you all
have shown in these
complicated times. It was
brilliant when you let people
come in before the shut
down and check out
armloads of books--it made
all the difference in those
early months. 

My family and I are so
grateful for your services,
especially during the Covid
closures. We can't tell you
how wonderful it was to be
able to access library books
even when we couldn't go
into the library. Thank you for
working so hard to keep my
little eager beaver reader kid
and the rest of us happy.

The Library is our
favorite place on the
island now. 

It's the happiest 
place in town!

-Community Member

-Community Member

-Community Member

-Community Member

-Community Member
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New Items & Forthcoming Titles

New DVDsNew Fiction

New AudiobooksNew Nonfiction



EVENTS

We hope to encourage the return of any overdue library materials by
removing the hardship of fines, and will restore library borrowing
privileges to all patrons whose past and current fines have prevented them
from accessing library materials.  
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COVID-Relief Amnesty
In conjunction with the Library's reopening in June, we were thrilled to announce
that all library patrons would receive COVID-Relief Amnesty for existing billed
charges on patron accounts incurred between January 2016 and December 2020.
We were motivated by our desire to help our entire community, and ensure that all
islanders have access to the Library and all it has to offer. 

In light of the financial and social impacts of the last year, we were--and continue to
be--excited to welcome everyone back to the Library fine free with full access to
materials and services. Our message to patrons in June was: 

As we turn the corner on an exceptionally difficult time, we want nothing
to hinder any islander's access to library materials. Library services are
more important than ever. The Library's mission is to provide access to
materials, information, learning, and community in all of its forms--and
that is our immediate aim in removing these financial barriers. 

Building Project

In December 2020, the San Juan Island Library
District purchased 660 Spring Street for the site
of the future Library's home. 

Now that it has secured the property, the District
will work on private fundraising while planning
for a voter-approved bond to fund construction
in 2022, after which the community will be asked
to participate in planning for the new building.
Leading our fundraising efforts will be our new
Development Director, Amy Saxe-Eyler, formerly
of the San Juan Island Community Foundation. 

As planning for the Library's new home gets fully underway, we sincerely thank
those community members who donated towards the project during the 2020
and 2021 Virtual County Fairs, and we look forward to further community
engagement in the process as we envision our new Library together! 



EVENTS Adult Services NewsW i n t e r  2 0 2 1

P A G E  6

Adult Services 2021 Stats



EVENTS
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Adult Programs from the Year

Eba the Whale Poop Sniffing Dog
with Dr. Deborah Giles

in affiliation with the University of Washington 

Strait of Juan de Fuca Open-Water Swim Talk
with Kim Rutherford

Pearl Schuman 

of Native Zest

Plant It Forward
Plant Swap

Know Your Islanders: 
Oak Knoll Farm 

with the Pope-Greene Family 

Farming Along the Old Military Trail:
A View from San Juan Valley with Boyd Pratt Guided Walk

Tech Tuesday



Virtual Storytime with Miss Melina

Youth Services in action

during the

pandemic!
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Take & Make kits

What a year it's been! 

Trick or Book
for Halloween

SJIL welcomes Elizabeth to the team

T(w)een Tie Dye T-Shirts,
Summer Reading Program

Tails & Tales Outdoor Story Play
with Wolf Hollow

StoryWalk       with author Thor Hanson

Fire Fighter Story Time 
Celebrating Fire Prevention Week
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Summer 
Reading 
Program
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T

in review!

Summer Reading 2021 Stats



H i g h l i g h t s  a n d  E v e n t s  
Curbside Service |  Virtual & In-Person Programming | COVID-Relief Amnesty

Building Project | Purchase of 660 Spring Street | Take & Make Kits for Families 
English Language Learning | Summer Reading Program | Wild Side Series

WiFi Hotspot Expansion | Virtual San Juan County Fair | Know Your Islanders Series  
Mullis Center Book Club | Virtual Storytimes | Open Mic Night Series

Nature Matters Series | Aging Mastery Series | Tech Tuesdays 
Outreach @ the Village

Average checkouts per patron: 17
Material checkouts: 67,771 
eBook & eAudio checkouts: 26,789

Virtual Reality

Books: 48,136
eBooks: 60,126
eAudio: 45,135
DVDs: 8,005
Audiobooks: 1,637
Magazines & Newspapers: 226
Online Magazines: 37

Twitter: 277
Instagram: 745
Facebook: 1,089
Website visits: 44,996

Annual Report 2020
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Items borrowed: 691
Extending our collection by
approximately $17,275

Library Collections Facilities & Usage

Social Media Inter-Library Loans

Total number of items 
checked out: 94,560



Programs & Events

Tech Stats
Database Use: 29,160
Public Computer Sessions: 3,498
Wireless Sessions: 17,689
Catalog Access: 39,060
      

Youth Programs Offered: 79
Youth Take & Make Kits Distributed: 934
Youth Programs Attendance: 2,512

Adult Programs Offered: 127
Adult Program Attendance: 2,259

2020 Revenue & Expenditures

Annual Report 2020
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 Total
Expenditures

$3,763,855

Bank Bond
$2,075,000

Local Tax Revenue
$1,428,114

Other
$587,826

Donations
$43,561

*for purchase of 
660 Spring Street

Total Revenue
$4,146,690

Property Purchase
$2,032,172

Personnel
$999,351

Other
$494,186

Collections
$115,839

Technology
$71,121

Facilities 
$51,186

Total Program Attendance: 4,771
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Library Staff

Laurie Orton Rowan Buckton Heather DimaFloyd Bourne Jenni Fleming
Library Director BookkeeperIT Administrator Assistant Director & 

Adult Services Manager
Cataloger &
Collections Specialist

Pat Gislason Elizabeth Griffin Genevieve IversonBeth Helstien Heidi Kuheim
Circulation Associate Adult Programs

Associate
Outreach & Volunteer
Coordinator

Youth Services Librarian Administrative
Manager

Melina Lagios Stephanie Mattox Sue VulgaresBrenna Normann
Youth Services
Manager

Circulation ManagerILL Coordinator & 
Collections Specialist

Cataloger & 
Collections Specialist

Marty Robinson Joyce Stimpson Diana WarnerJill Twist

Colleen Clancy

Public Service Associate Public Service AssociatePublic Service AssociatePublic Service Associate

Public Service Associate

TRANSITIONS
A heartfelt thank
you to our
departing
trustees and
staff, We wish
them all the best
in their new
endeavors!

Trustees

Staff

Fred Henley

Kathy Babbitt
Leslie Baker
Betsey Ferguson
Mike Hamlette
Judy Henley
Carrie Lacher
Heidi Lewis
Boyd Pratt
Ellen Roberts
Diana Warner



FRIENDS OF THE LIBRARY

Friends of the Library Board of Directors

Adult programs
Children's programs
Summer Reading Program
Digital resources: eBooks, eAudiobooks, and streaming music, TV, & movies
Annual Bookmark Contest 
Baby Bags
Special purchases of books and audiobooks
Programs, projects, & workshops offered by the Library
Equipment
Our library staff & volunteers

The Friends of the San Juan Island Library know the value of the Library on our island and
understand that the Library needs community support to survive and grow. They are proud
that they can help their Library expand its resources to serve our island public, and they work
hard throughout the year to provide this help. Your annual memberships provide the bulk of
the funds used to support the Library. The FOL Board's calendar is full of projects and events
with opportunities for volunteers and library advocates! 

FOL Fundraising Supports: 

Questions? Contact any of the FOL Board Members or email them at fol@sjlib.org.

The Friends of the San Juan Island Library is a non-profit organization registered with the State
of Washington and has 501(c)(3) IRS status. They are a group of incredible volunteers
supporting, advocating, and raising funds to help make our island Library the best it can be. We
love our Library Friends and hope you will remain or become a new one!
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Don Hendrix,  President ~ Stan Mayhew, Vice President ~ Judy Bentzen, Treasurer ~
Louise Lelevich, Treasure Cove ~ Nancy Sheplor,  Secretary    

Members-at-Large: Kathy Ballard ~ Margaret Barker ~ Lisa Pignatiello ~ Beth Spaulding

Friends of the Library
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We Love Our Library Friends:
 Let Us Count the Ways!



FRIENDS OF THE LIBRARY

Angela Atwell ~ Vicki Boulton ~ Judith Carter ~ John Chessell ~ Susan Clark ~ Catherine Clowers ~ Carole Sue Conran
~ Judy Cumming ~ Kathie DeShon ~ Beth Drake ~ Whit Dunham ~ Tana Ewers ~ Betsey Ferguson ~ Pat Gislason ~
Eleanor Hartmann ~ Pam Hedberg ~ Louise Lelevich ~ Sandra Leschine ~ Susan Ley ~ Alison Longley ~ 
Dar McCarthy ~ Allison Moe ~ Helen O'Connor ~ Shirley Owens ~ Diane Padilla ~ Patricia Phillip ~ Diana Pratt ~
Stephanie Prima ~ Mary Karen Ryan ~ Lisa Salisbury ~ Susan Stickle ~ Janelle Teasdale ~ Susan Vernon ~ Gary Ware
~ Carla B. Wright 

Alice Acheson & Ed Greub ~ William & Karin Agosta ~ Donna & Eugene Alexander ~ Charlie Anderson & Pamela
Gross ~ David & Mary Ann Anderson ~ Mark & Mary Jane Anderson ~ Sue Bamford ~ Rich & Margaret Barker ~
Richard & Catherine Barnhart ~ Robert & Linda Barnhart ~ Anita Barreca & Roger Ellison ~ Joan Ruth Baumann &
Dick Coffey ~ Sherry & Jack Bell ~ Arne & Judy Bentzen ~ Connie & Jerry Black ~ Gys & Sandy Bruins ~ John Cain ~
Ken & Susan Dahlberg ~ Dollahite Studios ~ John & Shiela Doyle ~ Roxanne Dunn ~ John & Louise Dustrude ~ 
Deb & Wayne Eshelman ~ Ingrid Gabriel ~ Pat Gislason ~ Dilys Goodman ~ Donald & Georgann Greene ~ Ann
Grodin ~ Alice & Ed Grueb ~ Diane Hall ~ Irene & Roger Hall ~ Janet & John Hart ~ Doreen P. Hyde ~ Candace & Erik
Jagel ~ Joyce & Torry Johnson ~ Margaret & Kerwin Johnson ~ Debra Kettler & Richard Frankel ~ Paul & Susan Kollet
~ Ted & Terry Kruth ~ Melina Lagios ~ John & Nancy Larsen ~ Jeanne M. Lee ~ Ron & Trish Lehman ~ Gail Mancarti &
Jessica Palmer ~ Diane Martindale & Steve Bowman ~ Stan & Karen Mayhew ~ Florence McAlary ~ Charlie & Rita
O'Clair ~ Dana & Debbie Owens ~ Donald Pollard & David Ralston ~ Steven Porten & Shann Weston ~ Boyd & Lovell
Pratt ~ Therese A. Pratt ~ Rick & Torrey Prescott ~ Sandy Rabinowitz & Raymon Blantz ~ Andrew & Patricia Reid ~
Mark Rice & Anne Woodward ~ Lynette Roberts & Steve Ulvi ~ Arlin & Earlene Rothauge ~ Mona & Michael Rowe ~
Schoultz Family ~ Martha Scott ~ Wendy Shepard & Jeff Brash ~ Rob & Nancy Sheplor ~ Thayla Shorett ~ Al & Carol
Siegrist ~ David & Jane Weil Smith ~ Beth Spaulding ~ Jill & Teric Staton ~ Megumi & Richard Strathmann ~ Cathy &
Larry Tochluk ~ Jan Vogee & Jennifer Farrer ~ Bob & Kathie Ward ~ Dan & Mary Watson ~ Gloria Wells ~ Heidi White
& Jacob Turner ~ Gay Wilmerding & Stephen Rockstroh 

Alphabet Soup Childcare Center ~ Animal Inn ~ Kenneth Arzarian ~ Kathryn Ballard ~ Tex & Ruby Blankenburg ~
Mary-Pat Bone ~ Stuart & Jenny Burgess ~ Judith Chovan & Robert Staners ~ Barbara Collyer ~ Kathleen Cowell ~
Joyce Crain ~ Bur Davis ~ Norm & Teresa DeGraaff ~ Kent & Lucretia Devine ~ Dilys Goodman ~ Linda Goring ~ Dave
& Nancy Harvey ~ Island Gardens Co. ~ Island Group Sotheby's International Realty ~ Alice King ~ Matt's Fresh Fish ~
Charles McCarty ~ Mulno Cove Creations, LLC ~ Don Nixon ~ Ken & Julie O'Brien ~ Judith Okulitch & Tim Kopet ~
Salish Sea Ballet ~ San Juan Interiors ~ San Juan Property Management ~ Barbara & Gary Sharp ~ Diane Stone ~
Richard & Janet Wright 
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MEMBERSHIP: DONATE     PLEDGE     SUPPORT
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Businesses & Supporters

Families

Individuals
(As of October 1, 2020)



FRIENDS OF THE LIBRARY

     THANK YOU!

Audra & Eric Adelberger ~ Ann & Charles Arrowsmith ~ Dennis & Barbara Conrad ~ Mike & Jean Griffin ~ Chris & Betsy
Pope ~ William & Caran Riggs ~ Patricia Smith ~ Larry Soll & Nancy Maron ~ Gary & Linda Thompson 

Phyllis & David Adelman ~ Jerry & Judy Alhadeff ~ Thomas Berninghausen & Nancy Cook ~ Mary & Michael Bills ~ Merilyn
Bourland ~ Kathryn Chadwick ~ Elizabeth Cooper ~ Lori & Fred Day ~ Patricia Devlin & Bill Williams ~ Alvin & M. Dreyer ~
David & Judith Dubbell ~ Dr. David Duggins & Dr. Megan Detkier ~ Moonie Edwards ~ Barbara & Frank Fagan ~ Douglas
K. Gould ~ Leonie Griswold ~ James & Mary Guard ~ Raymond Hailey ~ Richard Hall ~ Nason & Erica Hamlin ~ Laurie
Hannah ~ Laurie Hannah & George Witter ~ Thor Hanson ~ Carolyn Haugen ~ Beth Helstien ~ Susan & Don Hendrix ~
Jim & Jackie Huesman ~ George & Peggy Hunt ~ Alice Hurd ~ Angela Jayko ~ Paulie Jenkins & Theodore Carlsson ~ Nancy
H. Jones ~ Janet & Tim Jorve ~ Kiwanis Club of Friday Harbor ~ Sharon Lannan ~ Hal Lawson & Kathy Briar-Lawson ~
Mark Madsen ~ Stephanie & Rich Mattox ~ Anthony & Susan Mazzarella ~ Rachel Merz & Brian Clark ~ Tom & Deb Nolan
~ Thomas Odegard ~ Rick Oettinger ~ Neal & Kim Olson ~ Laurie Orton ~ Cheryl Peach & Rick Exstrom ~ Frank & Patricia
Penwell ~ Marty Robinson ~ Alan & Lynn Roochvarg ~ Annette Schaffer ~ Mike & Judy Sear ~ Larry Shatuck & Kim
Carlson ~ Jean & Ron Shreve ~ Susan & Barry Sterner ~ Loretta Stokes ~ Richard & Megumi Strathmann ~ Steve & Julie
Thompson ~ Rusti Van Rooy ~ Nina VanLund ~ Karen & Jim Vedder ~ Mariluz Villa & Thomas Reynolds ~ Sue & Nick
Vulgares ~ Carol & Bill Waxman ~ Fred Zimmerman & Susan Stein    

Bill & Rebbie Bates ~ Kim Miller ~ George & Pauline Mulligan Fund ~ Chris & Ann Nelson ~ Rick Oettinger 
 

  

Stop by and visit the Treasure Cove!

Sustainers

Benefactors

Thursdays, Fridays, & Saturdays
11:00 AM - 3:00 PM
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Donors

Where you can find gently loved books, gifts, and jewelry at
affordable prices. Please consider donating to the Treasure Cove,
which accepts all jewelry--broken or not. 

Books in good, clean condition can be dropped off at the FOL
storage facility--lovingly called the "Book Palace"--at 660 Spring
Street, Tuesdays and Thursdays from 10:00 AM to 12:00 PM, at
the back of the property. 

*Listed are 2021 Friends' members as of 10-1-21. Memberships applied for after this date are 
considered 2022 members. Please contact the Friends' Board at fol@sjlib.org to report any errors. 



FRIENDS OF THE LIBRARY 

Membership Renewal notice mailed annually.
Thank you!  

FOL membership dues are a tax-deductible donation and the main 
fundraiser to support the SJI Library.

Hours:
Monday to Friday:  10:00 AM - 6:00 PM

Saturday: 10:00 AM - 3:00 PM

Contact:
1010 Guard Street, Friday Harbor, WA

(360) 378-2798 
  www.sjlib.org  

sjlib@sjlib.org

F a l l  2 0 2 1

We / I would like to join / renew Friends of the San Juan Island Library,
a volunteer, non-profit, tax-exempt organization.

Name __________________________________________________________________________________Phone _________________________________________ 

Mailing Address ______________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

Email_____________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

FOL Levels of Membership: 

 _______ Individual  $20               _______ Family  $35                 _______ Business  $50

 _______ Sustainer  $75                _______ Benefactor  $100       _______ Sponsor  $250

_______ Advocate  $500               _______ Patron $1,000             _______ Additional Donation 

$ _________ Donation to Library Building Fund  

 

I am interested in helping with Friends activities _________________ 

The production & mailing of this publication is underwritten by: 
Friends of the San Juan Island Library
PO Box 786
Friday Harbor, WA 98250 
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